
 
16 December 2022 
 

New Athlete Council Representatives Announced for 2023 
 
Hello Athletes,  
 
I am pleased to present the final nominations for the new 2023 Athlete’s Council (AC). Before I do so, I 
want to take a moment and thank everyone who expressed interest in being a part of the council and 
put fourth their name for nomination. We appreciate seeing so many of you wishing to get involved and 
have an active role with the council and Cycling Canada.   
 
I also wanted to take a moment as well to thank Andrew L’Esperance as the outgoing chair of the 
Athlete Council for all his phenomenal work with the outgoing AC in the past two years and all the 
positive changes he has brought. Andrew will continue in his role until January to assist the new AC 
members in their transition. 
 
Now presenting your new AC representatives: 
 

BMX (Freestyle) – Representative for All Jeffrey Whaley 

BMX (Race) – Representative for All Molly Simpson 

Cyclocross Female Representative Siobhan Kelly 

Cyclocross Male Representative Michael Van Den Ham 

Mountain Bike – DHI Female Representative Vacant 

Mountain Bike – DHI Male Representative Forrest Riesco 

Mountain Bike – XCO Female Representative Jenn Jackson 

Mountain Bike – XCO Male Representative Vacant 

Para-cycling Female Representative Keely Shaw 

Para-cycling Male Representative Joey Desjardins 

Road – Female Representative Adele Normand 

Road – Male Representative Derek Gee 

Track Female Representative Devaney Collier 

Track Male Representative Michael Foley 

 
Congratulations to everyone on their new roles! 

 

 


